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THE FOUR WAY TEST
of Things
We Think, Say and Do:

Is it the TRUTH?
Is it FAIR to all concerned?
Will it build GOODWILL
and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Don't forget
to feed the pig!

Every dollar you place in the “Polio
Pig” goes to polio eradication.

Upcoming Events

http://www.greenvalleyrotary.org/?p=calendar

CeLEBRATE

Birthdays

Gerry Holinski Nov. 01
Terry Perkins Nov. 02
Janet Pancoast Nov. 02

Wedding Anniversaries

Darcy Dougherty 40 yrs. Oct. 01
Jim Paxton 39 yrs. Oct. 12
Delinda Crampton 15 yrs. Oct. 13
Christine Smith 27 yrs. Nov. 02
Alex Grodzinsky 1yr. Nov. 19

October 19, 2017
Greeting and Pledge of Allegiance

Rotary Club Green Valley (RCGV) President Brad Marx called the award -winning Club's regular meeting to order Thursday, at 7:15 a.m.
following the Wild Horse 's buffet breakfast and a period allotted to socialization.

Introductions & Announcements
Guests
Membership Chair Debbie Mitsch introduced the guests,

June Boyko, Touro University

Schyler Richards, Touro University

Paul Haber, XIT Solutions, guest of Gerry Holinski
Jan Tucker, widow of Steve Tucker

Claire Lincoln, guest of Jan Tucker

Announcements

« Brad Marx: Start planning now for Opportunity Village Enchanted Magical Forest. Volunteers needed.

« Mike Peterson: Rotary All Star Soccer Tournament tentatively scheduled for 12/6/17 at UNLV.

« Gerry Holinski: Light the Night, Leukemia & Lymphoma Society 11/4/17 at UNLV Thomas & Mack Center.

« Delinda Crampton: The GV Rotary Club will once again be able to Host a foreign exchange thanks to host family Delinda Crampton,
with support from Mark & Esther Roy and Bob Hulhouser.

Gerry Holinski shared an exuberant program and event preview:

o Oct. 26 Leslie Fitzsimmons, UNLV Radio

« Nov. 2 Train Ride Governor's Visit for Area 13 and 14

«Nov. 4 Light the Night Walk (LLS) @ UNLV

« Nov. 9 Kerry Bubolz, President, Golden Knights and GVHS Student of the Month
« Nov. 30 Mark Stark, Berkshire Hathaway, Lessons from a CEO

o Dec. 7 Annual Breakfast @ GVHS

« Dec. 21 A Morning with the Mayor

« Dec. 28 RCGV Quarterly Club Assembly

o Jan. 11 Oscar Goodman and GVHS Student-of-the-Month

Fundraising Corner
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Henderson, NV | 20018
Field of Honor

T -
Healing Fields: Field of Honor - PDG Larry Skaggs

Larry Skaggs presented latest information on the Field of Honor fundraiser planned for Memorial Day week-end 2018. Executive committee
meeting held last night with progress being made on sponsorship levels. All members’ help is needed and all are invited to the next tentatively
scheduled meeting on 11/2/17. Our webpage can be accessed at https://www.healingfield.org/henderson18/.

Fine Master, Trivia, Happy Bucks and Dammit Dollars

Trivia master Mike Peterson presented information on well known companies that are no longer with us. Do you remember? Blockbuster Video,
Pan Am airlines, Polaroid, Circuit City, Borders Books and the Studebaker automobile? Who will be next?

« Mark Roy: The menu for the club holiday party will be rack of lamb. $39 price per person.

« Greg Bruce: Slaved away at the KIT Kitchen club fundraiser, followed by charity golf tournament the next day.

« Shelley Berkley: Our guest speaker announced that her son recently became engaged, but the bad news is she will be paying for the
wedding.

« Susan Johnson: Wine club members successfully got the wine in barrel. Next meeting after Super Bowl.

« Judy Lloyd: Presented the Club with a Rotary flag from Chapel Hill, North Carolina.

« Debbie Mitsch: Back with a lighter wallet after a week of celebrating her son’s marriage.

« Ralph Krauss: Was able to connect almost 600 students across the country with an 89 year old Holocaust survivor.

« Ted Durant: Heading to Miami for a 2 week Blues Cruise.

« Delinda Crampton: Celebrated her 15 year wedding anniversary in Utah, and is planning her annual staff party at KIT Kitchen. All are


http://www.greenvalleyrotary.org/?p=calendar
https://www.healingfield.org/henderson18/.

Debbie Mitsch 32 yrs. Nov. 23

Membership Anniversaries

David McGovern 10 yrs. Nov. 08
Janet Pancoast 3yrs. Nov. 13
Brian Whitaker 8 yrs. Nov. 19
Jay Larsen 8 yrs. Nov. 19
Robert Hulshouser 4 yrs. Nov. 21
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Our meetings are held every
Thursday morning at 7:00 am at
Wildhorse Golf Club

2100 W Warm Springs Rd.
Henderson, NV 89014

www.greenvalleyrotary.org

Invitea. rroceeas 1rom wmem event to Denerit by rowary.
« Jan Tucker: Offered a heartfelt thank-you to the club for all of their remembrances of her husband Steve. Come back Jan!

Program

Don Havins introduced Shelley Berkley who provided a lively presentation on Touro University and its progress since we saw her almost two
years ago.

Touro was established in 2004 and has a current student population of 1400.

Students by Program

« Camp Administration 41

« Education 264
« Medical Health Sciences 27
« Nursing 180

« Occupational Therapy 71
« Osteopathic Medicine 547
« Physical Therapy 120
« Physician Assistant 184

With the great need for medical doctors and professionals, Touro will continue to expand and will be completely built out into their existing
100,000 sq feet campus facilities within 4 years

Touro cares for Nevada, and their mission is to serve, to lead, to teach. In addition to their educational programs, they are also caring for the
underserved, veterans, developmentally challenged and our active aging population.

Adjournment

Chrisitine Smith's ticket was pulled, he drew a "8". The pot is $1,057! Christine then led the club in The Four Way Test of Things We Think,
Say and Do. President Brad adjourned the meeting at 8:15 A.M.

District 5300 News
November 2nd Train Ride Event: GROUPS 12 & 13 GOVERNOR'S VISIT - DON'T MISS IT!

GVRC is in Group 13. Our District Group Event is scheduled for 11/2/17. There are 10 Clubs groups 12 and all members and spouses are
encouraged to attend for a fun evening of Rotary fellowship.

The cost per person is only $15 which covers your train ride, BBQ dinner (provided by Fox BBQ of Boulder City) and soft drinks.
The Event begins at 6:00 pm and ends around 8:00 pm. The address is 600 Yucca St, Boulder City, NV 89005.

Here is a link with some general information for
you: https://www.tripadvisor.com/Attraction Review-q60881-d2328463-Reviews-Nevada Southern Railway Excursion-Boulder City Nevada.html

Rotary International News

Rotary International helps wild fire victims.

Courtesy of Greg Damron

The Rotary Foundation has set up a special fund to help in the wake of deadly wildfires in California. The vast destruction and loss of life is
devasting. To contribute online, go tohttps://www.your-fundaccount.com/rotary/HowToContribute.asp.

You will be asked to enter the account name (The Northern California Fire Recovery Fund and #615) and provide your address.

Recap by Debbie Mitsch

Edited by Julie Todd (julie.todd@ymail.com)
Christine Smith (christine.smith@unlv.edu)
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